

WEEKLY REPORT

Week of Sept. 9, 2019

Upcoming

• Walter Buck Memorial Fishing Derby, 9-11 a.m., Saturday, Sept. 14 at Johnston Lake, Hawk Ridge Park. Children age 15 and younger can fish for free and win prizes at this annual fishing derby at Johnson Lake! Check-in begins at 8 a.m. at the picnic shelter on the north end of the park and fishing starts at 9 a.m. Any person 16 and older who wishes to assist children (if you're going to be holding a pole) will need to have a valid



Missouri fishing license. Children 15 and under do not need a license. This event is free. Learn more here.

 Original Town Farmers Market, 4-7 p.m., Tuesday, Sept. 17 and Tuesday, Sept. 24 at T.B. Hanna Station, 214 S. Washington St. There are only two Farmers Markets left this season! Shop for locally grown produce, locally raised meats, handmade goods and fresh baked foods at the Original Town Farmers Market. Enjoy live music from Wade Bowen Sept. 17 and Harris-Hernandez Sept. 24.

Administration

- City Manager Jim Feuerborn and Assistant City Manager Mike Ekey conducted all Employee meetings to discuss pay and benefits for the coming fiscal year.
- Mayor Kris Turnbow, City Manager Jim Feuerborn, Assistant City Manager Mike Ekey, Chief Jan Zimmerman, Development Director Jim Cadoret, Public Works Director Mike Krass and Public Works Assistant Director Greg Rokos participated in a meeting with Cass County Commissioners to discuss I-49.

City Clerk

- City Clerk Jeanie Woerner and Deputy City Clerk Erica Hill attended the Missouri City Clerks and Finance Officers Association's Master Academy.
- City Clerk Jeanie Woerner and Deputy City Clerk Erica Hill attended the Missouri Municipal League Annual Conference.

Communications

• Communications Specialist Melissa Harmer participated in FEMA's National Training and Education Division's training course *Public Information in an All-Hazards Incident* in Warrensburg.

Development Services

- The Sept. 17 meeting of the Planning and Zoning Commission has been cancelled.
- Associate Planner David Gress attended the quarterly Planner's Roundtable meeting sponsored by the Mid-America Regional Council.
- Associate Planner David Gress participated in the Kansas City Regional Safe Routes to School Summit sponsored by BikeWalk KC.

Parks & Recreation

- The Parks and Recreation Board held a work session at Centerview on Tuesday, Sept. 10.
- Parks and Recreation Director Nathan Musteen was the guest speaker for the monthly Raymore Historical Society Meeting.
- Parks and Recreation Director Nathan Musteen attended the South Metro P&R Directors meeting at the View in Grandview.
- Recreation Superintendent John McLain attended the KC Metro Area Directors meeting.
- Park staff began removing the old play equipment at Memorial Park in preparation for the new playground being installed this fall.
- Park staff prepared Hawk Ridge Park for the Walter Buck Memorial Fishing Derby on Saturday, Sept. 14. Staff also cleaned up flower beds at The Depot at T.B. Hanna Station and moved soccer goals to Eagle Glen intermediate schools for league soccer practices.
- Recreation Coordinator Katie VanKeulen prepared for the upcoming fishing derby.
- The concession stand doors at the Recreation Park Soccer Complex were replaced.
- Interviews were held for the open recreation attendant position.

Police

- Officer Nate Rogers participated in a Sig Sauer P320 Armorers course in Ballwin, MO.
- Capts. Roger Mayberry and Jim Wilson and Chief Jan Zimmerman met with representatives from the Armed Forces Benefit Association to discuss availability for first responders.
- Det. Sgt. David Billings attended CIT training at the Kansas City, Missouri Police Academy.

- Emergency Management Director Ryan Murdock attended the ICS/EOC Interface Workshop in Chillicothe.
- Capt. Jim Wilson attended the Cass County Chief's meeting at Belton Regional Hospital.
- Chief Jan Zimmerman attended the Metro Chiefs meeting at the Argosy Casino in Riverside for a presentation on peer support.
- Capt. Jim Wilson conducted Cass County Youth Court in the Raymore Council Chambers.
- Emergency Management Director Ryan Murdock participated in the Mid-America Regional Council Hazard Mitigation Regional Plan meeting at Centerview.
- Capt. Jim Wilson and Chief Jan Zimmerman met with Council Members Jay Holman and Kevin Barber and Raymore citizens to discuss speeding vehicles in residential areas.
- Officer Kenny Massa, K9 Moose and Chief Jan Zimmerman participated in a 9/11 Heroes event at Gail's Harley Davidson in Overland Park and Grandview.
- Communications Supervisor Starlith McAdams attended the monthly PSAP Supervisors meeting in Harrisonville.

Public Works

- Paving was completed on Johnston Drive and Sunset Lane this week.
- Public Works crews started roadside mowing of rural arterial roads.
- Concrete and roadways repairs were completed throughout the City.
- The emergency generator for the Hunter's Glen lift station was delivered this week.